
Lower Juniors 
Autumn term



Hello parents/carers, 

We are delighted to be back in school and even though things may be a little 
bit different at the moment, our aim is to ensure your child feels happy, safe 
and welcome coming to school. 

Here you will find some information about your child's teacher, 
teacher assistants and education. 

We are excited about the school year ahead and look forward to working with you 
over this academic year. 

Kind regards
The Lower Junior Team

Welcome to the Lower Juniors 2020 



• Class 7 teacher: Mr Calvey

mcalvey@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk

• Class 8 teacher: Mrs Seddon

cseddon@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk

• Teaching assistants: Mrs Richmond, Miss Brown and Mrs Brand

• Class 9 teacher: Mrs Cole and Mrs Graham (Phase Group Leader)

scole@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk ngraham@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk

• Class 10 teacher: Mr Fenlon

lfenlon@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk

• Teaching assistants: Mrs Humpage and Miss O'Rourke

Year 3 

All school correspondence will take place online. Please ensure that the office has an up to date email address 
and contact information. office@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk

Year 4 

Staff in the Lower Juniors
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mailto:Mcalvey@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk
mailto:rkriechbaum@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk
mailto:Ngraham@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk
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mailto:office@corpuschristi.lambeth.sch.uk


Covid arrangements Lower KS2

• Morning drop off and afternoon collection 
arrangements remain the same: 8:45am – 9am 
and 3pm-3:15pm. Year Three's collection point 
is at the black gate on Trent Road and Year 
Four's collection point is at the car park gate on 
Lambert Road.

• If you have arranged for another parent or 
family member to collect your child, please 
inform the office by telephone and class 
teacher by email.

• If a last-minute change is made to end-of 
day collection please ring the school office and 
they will inform the class teacher.

• All children must have their own 
named stationery. This should include an ink 
pen, coloured pencils, pencil and ruler.



PE: Every Wednesday

• The Lower Juniors will have an outdoor PE 
lesson every Wednesday with our school 
PE specialist teacher.

• Please ensure your child comes to school 
wearing their PE kit. The school PE 
kit consist of the white school t-shirt, navy 
shorts and trainers.

• Children can also wear the school PE 
jumper and school tracksuit bottoms over 
their shorts on their PE day. We encourage 
this during the colder months.

• Children will not need to bring their 
school uniform into school with them as 
they must remain in their PE kit all day.

• Children do not need to wear their school 
hat to school on this day.



Homework

• To allow the children time to adjust to being back in 
school, homework and spellings will begin being set 
after the October half term.

• Homework and spellings will be set online and more 
information will be given out about this when the time 
arrives.

• Reading books will be sent home on a weekly basis so 
please ensure you child has their reading book every 
day. We also encourage reading of non-school books 
to encourage an understanding of a variety of texts.

Year 3 London

Year 4 The Romans

Autumn Term Topics

Music
• The children will have a specialist music lesson 

with their class once a week.

Children will follow the 'Come and 
See' programme of study.

RE


